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Mouth, Head &Neck Cancer Awareness Campaign

Abstract:

Sir

A campaign to promote awareness of mouth, head and neck cancer in Ireland began in 2010. This campaign was initiated
primarily by a group of cancer survivors, the Irish Dental Health Foundation, Irish Cancer Society and the university
dental schools in Cork and Dublin. The first Mouth Cancer Awareness Day (MCAD) was held at the Cork and Dublin Dental
University Hospitals in September 2010. In order to make the free examinations more accessible throughout the country,
the Irish Dental Association became a partner in the campaign in September 2011.

The objective was to further increase awareness in the general public and the dental profession. To date, 70% of
dental practices countrywide have offered free mouth cancer examinations in addition to the two dental schools in
2010, â��11, â��12 and â��13. Mouth, Head & Neck Cancer Awareness Ireland (MHNCAI) has promoted increased public and
professional awareness of the warning signs of this disease, stressing the importance of early referral for these
patients. We, of course, stress that a check for changes in the oral soft tissues is provided at every dental visit
but increased awareness in the public arena means that individuals seek help early. Self examination is also
encouraged and supported. Early detection of mouth cancer will result in better treatment outcomes - early detection
saves lives. On MCAD, mouth cancer check-ups and information are provided free of charge in dental practices around
the country. The two Dental Hospitals, as well as providing check-ups, have provided support and immediate follow-up
for any cases considered to be urgent by the examining dentists. As a result of this campaign, we have established a
clear referral pathway. Since the campaign began, approximately 20,000 free examinations have been carried out and 22
cases of oro-pharyngeal cancer have been detected. More importantly perhaps, awareness of this â��Cinderella cancerâ��
has been significantly increased in the general public and in the dental profession. The challenge now is to increase
awareness in the medical and other healthcare professions. The favourable media response, which has been the oxygen of
this campaign, has been a very important part of the success of this initiative. The partnership is convinced that an
awareness day, rather than a week or a month, has been a key factor in attracting media coverage. Recent statistics
indicate a rise in the incidence of mouth, head and neck cancer in the UK.

In September 2013, a number of dentists in the UK participated in Mouth Cancer Awareness Day and we made our data
collection and information material available. Our experience in Ireland has shown that this campaign has not only
saved lives and increased awareness about this disease but has also highlighted the important role of the dentist as
oral physician. The most recent MCAD (Ireland) was on Wednesday 17th September 2014. There were three new cancers
diagnosed in the Dublin Dental University Hospital and these are being treated.
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